CURRICULUM COMMITTEE
Minutes
November 6, 2009
Members present:
Nancy Baker, Lenda Black, Bill Briare, Carol Burnell, Diane Drebin, Lori Eckhout, Dena Gillenwater, Scott Giltz, Alice Goldstein (Chair), Lynda Graf, (Recorder),  Sandy Grossmann, Kurt Lewandowski, Wes Locke, Kathryn Long, Elizabeth Lundy, Terry Mackey, Jim Martineau, Lilly Mayer, David Miller, David Mount, Dianna Shepherd,  Tara Sprehe, Shelly Tracy, Jason Williamson (ASG), Rachel Webb (ASG)
Members Absent:

Sharon Parker, Jessica Walter,  
Guest Attendees:
Jackie Flowers (Social Sciences), Bill Waters (Business)
MINUTES

Action:
Minutes from the October 23rd meeting were approved.    

All approved and draft minutes from meetings are posted on the Curriculum Committee website:  

http://www2.clackamas.edu/committees/cc/
CATALOG SUBCOMMITTEE UPDATE – Lenda Black

Catalog copy is going out this next week to the departments.  They will have from now until January 15 to work 


on their catalog edit.  Committee members were asked to remind their departments that there are two more 


curriculum meetings to bring catalog submissions to.
CONSENT CALENDAR ITEMS

Unless there is objection from the committee, the following consent calendar items are approved as presented.  Items needing further discussion 
may be pulled and brought back as an agenda item at another meeting. 


1.
Credit changes.  Second read.


GIS-201   Introduction to Geographic Mapping Systems changing from 4 credits to 3 credits



GIS-236   Visual Basic Programming-GIS is changing from 3 credits to 1 credit


These courses are returning for clarification regarding whether they are repeatable for credit Credits and hours are being reduced and content is being reorganized.  It’s been clarified that these courses can be repeated for a grade but not repeated for credit.  

Action:
Committee approved.

COURSES
New Courses:
1. HST-210   The Great Depressions and the New Deal in America --  Jackie Flowers
Handouts:  “New Course” form, course outline and Gen Ed course outline mapping chart.

This course examines the economic, political, social, and cultural factors and forces at play in America during the Depression Era, with an emphasis on the New Deal and its successes, failures, and legacy.  It was created as a timely topic and to enrich the U.S. history offerings.  The course is challengeable, can be repeated for a grade but cannot be repeated for credit.
Action:
Committee approved the new course and to move it forward to the State for approval.

DISCUSSIONS

1.
Assessment Committee Update --  David Mount


Spring 2008 the Accreditation Commission acknowledged our progress in identifying and publishing our General 



Education outcomes.  However, they also said,” The College now needs to systematically assess the outcomes 


and use the results to inform the planning process, to improve teaching and learning, and to demonstrate that 


students who complete the programs have achieved those outcomes.”  This fall (2009), we are beginning to 


assess our outcomes and use the results.  This fall each faculty member will access and learn to use the 


assessment tracking tool.  Faculty can use the tool to report assessments from one or more classes.  Discussion 


continued about how the mapping chart and the course outline documents should be submitted to 



departments, division offices and this committee.
Action:
The Assessment Committee will be asked to clarify how the outline and mapping chart documents should be



electronically sent and saved to departments and divisions and also how they should be submitted to Curriculum 


Committee.

2.
Outline Scrutiny – Alice Goldstein


How important is outline formatting?  Is there a minimum threshold?  Should the Major Topic Outline be more 

filled out?  Who should set the guidelines for the course outline?  A task force was created to answer these and


other questions that arose.  Those on the task force are:  Elizabeth Lundy, David Mount, David Miller, Kathryn 


Long, Sandra Grossman, Shelly Tracy.
Action:
Elizabeth Lundy will bring the task force together and at a future meeting, report back to Curriculum Committee.

3. New Course form and Changed Course form drafts – Alice Goldstein

Discussion regarding repeat of courses and what do we mean?  The committee focused much of the discussion on those two areas—repeating a course for credit and repeating a course for grade.  Diane gave a little history explaining it has been the intent to allow students to repeat a course.  Hearing that, the committee questioned what was meant by the two boxes on the forms asking for repeat information.  Why would we ask can a course not be repeated if the intent is to let students repeat a course?  If we say a course cannot be repeated, a student will not be able to register for that course again.  What do we want to have happen for repeating courses?
Action:
Issue being referred back to the Instructional Standard & Procedures (ISP) committee for further



clarification.
DISCUSSION TOPICS FOR FUTURE MEETINGS:
1. Overview and Discussion of articulation

2. Criteria for evaluating tuition-based classes vs. fee-based CEU classes

3. Change Program form/process discussion—Alice Goldstein
a. Do we need a form?

b. If so, what should it consist of?

4. Committee discussion on what satisfies the distribution areas of the AAOT and what are the changes happening 


to the AAOT.

	Next Meeting:   November 20,  2009,  7:30-9am, CC127
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